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RE: Letter of support

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to express my support for Dr. Pat Hayes's Cyber Trust proposal.

I have worked with Dr. Pat Hayes for a little over four years in the DARPA DAML program and in the
World Wide Web Consortium's RDF Core Working Group. We share an interest in the Semantic Web,
which might be summarized as connecting Web Architecture with formal systems.

In order to open up formal systems to web scale, it seems vital that components be able to justify their
conclusions with formal explanations or proofs so that peers can check claims and proofs relative to their
own policies. The interaction between formal proofs and distributed system policies appears to be
extremely important to explore.

The industry is struggling to scale Web Services beyond pairwise private agreements and centrally
managed markets. I suspect this area of research could revolutionize the way these systems are put
together.

Dan Connolly
Technical Staff, World Wide Web Consortium
http://www.w3.org/People/Connolly/
connolly@w3c.org

Bio
Dan Connolly serves on the Technical Architecture Group and the Web Ontology Working Group. He
manages to find a little time for Semantic Web Development.

He began contributing to the World Wide Web project, and in particular, the HTML specification, while
developing hypertext production and delivery software in 1992. He presented a draft of HTML 2.0 at the
first Web Conference in 1994 in Geneva, and served as editor until it became a Proposed Standard RFC in
November 1995. He was the chair of the W3C Working Group that produced HTML 3.2 and HTML 4.0,
and collaborated with Jon Bosak to form the W3C XML Working Group and produce the W3C XML 1.0
Recommendation.

Dan received a B.S. in Computer Science from the University of Texas at Austin in 1990. His research
interest is investigating the value of formal descriptions of chaotic systems like the Web, especially in the
consensus-building process.





February 7, 2005

Professor Marianne Winslett
Department of Computer Science
2216 Digital Computer Laboratory
1304 West Springfield Avenue
Urbana, Illinois 61801

Dear Professor Winslett,

The City of Champaign reviewed the basic components and scenarios for the proposed
grant application for methods to improve real-time response capabilities of virtual
organizations as it relates to disaster management.

The City is interested in identifying how existing technologies can be integrated with new
ones to advance the initial and ongoing processes inherent to disaster management.  In
addition, the City is interested in how these elements can be combined to improve data
collection and mobilization, decision-making, and effectiveness of the solutions.  The
proposed work addresses these issues, and the City looks forward to working and
cooperating with you and your colleagues in the future.

If you have any questions regarding this communication, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Frederick J. Halenar
Information Technology Director
fred.halenar@ci.champaign.il.us


